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LAKE ONTARIO POST 313
Veterans of Foreign Wars of the United States
January 2, 2018
Dear Fellow Veterans and Friends:

“When old acquaintances….”

HAPPY NEW YEAR 2018

Did you make any New Years’ Resolutions for 2018?  Brrrrr…. it’s cold outside and snowy, can’t wait till spring! Oh, by the way, it is only 77 days and counting until Spring.

CHRISTMAS CHEER
Our special thanks to Col. Mieth for the GREAT JOB he did in collecting toys and gifts in the Village of Youngstown for the WNY Heroes Christmas Toy Drive to provide toys to families of veterans who cannot afford gifts for their children at Christmas time.  

On December 5, Jr. Vice Commander Walt Stevenson and his wife Maria, John Mac Arthur and Fred De Martin were in attendance to receive a grant in the amount of $250.00 from the Town of Niagara and Fashion Outlets of Niagara Falls.  THANK-YOU!

On December 9, Commander Gary Zanardi and his wife Lynn, Mike and Melody McLane, and Vickie Suitor, Auxiliary President, were in attendance at the Christmas in the Village Celebration, handing out information and collecting donations for our Post Capital Campaign.  

On December 11, we held our annual Post Christmas Dinner with 47 members and guests in attendance.  As always, Danny Cipollitti, Dooger, and Patty provided an excellent meal, and the friendship and camaraderie were enjoyed by all. The highlight of the evening’s festivities was the presentation of plaques and proclamations by Commander Geary Zanardi and Jr. Vice Commander Walt Stevenson to the Town of Niagara Supervisor and Board, Parks Department, and Highway Department to show our appreciation for all they do to support our Post.

On December 15, Mike Williams braved the cold weather for 4 hours to support the Salvation Army’s Red Kettle Drive at the Wrights Corners Tops.  GREAT JOB MIKE!!
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2017 IN REVIEW

January 25 – State Senator Robert Ort was at Syros Restaurant in Lewiston to speak to Veterans on any issues Veterans may have. 
January 25-28 – The Post hosted a NYS Pistol Permit Course.

March 13 – The annual Post St. Patrick’s Day Dinner was held.

March 18 – The Post participated in the St. Patrick’s Day Parade in Youngstown.

March 20 – HOORAY, first day of Spring.

March 25 – Multi-State Non-Resident CCW Certification Class.

April 10 – Election of Post Officers for 2017-18.

April 27/29 – NYS Pistol Permit Course held at the Post.

May 13 – Spring clean-up at the Post.
May 20-21 and May 27/28 – Poppy donations at Melloni’s Market and Old Fort Niagara. We collected over $1,900.00.  State Senator Robert Ort, Assemblyman Mike Norris, Village Trustee Tim Adamson, and Duffy Johnston were in attendance to give out FREE “Green Light Bulbs, to residents who made a donation. The “green lights” are displayed at a residence in remembrance of Veterans who served.    

May 29 – Memorial Day ceremony at Old Fort Niagara cemetery, followed by a reception at the Post.
June 7 – Attended the 12th Annual Military Veteran’s Appreciation Dinner at St. Peters Evangelical Lutheran Church in Cambria.

June 10 – Attended and participated in the Ransomville Bi-Centennial Community Fair and Parade.

June 12 – Installation of Post Officers for 2017-2018.

June 14 – Attended the Lew-Port Intermediate School Flag Day Celebration.

June 22 – Attended the Youngstown “Beginning of Summer Street Dance.”  Sold hats and gave away water and soda.
July 10 – Annual Community Appreciation Barbeque hosted by the Post.

July 31 – Town of Niagara Concert in the Park.  Post collected $550.00 from the 50/50 raffle.

August 12 – Youngstown Community Picnic at Falkner Park.  

August 14 – Annual Steak Cookout, 48 members and guests in attendance.  GREAT FOOD AND FUN.  

August 19 – Grand Tours Bus Trip to D-Day Celebration in Conneaut, Ohio.  A GREAT TIME FOR ALL!

September 4 – Participated in the Labor Day Parade and won FIRST PLACE IN THE HEROES CATEGORY. 
September 16 – CONGRATULATIONS and BEST WISHES to Ed Stefik Jr. for being selected as Command Chief of the 107th Attack Wing at the Niagara Falls Air Reserve Station.

October – This month we are kicking off our $20,000 Capital Improvement Project to renovate the entrance and bathrooms at the Post.  We have reached the half-way point!
October 7 – Youngstown Arts and Music Festival at Falkner Park

October 19/21 – NYS Pistol Permit Classes held at the Post.

October 28 – Fall clean-up at the Post.

November 9 – Attended the Lew-Port Historical Society Veteran’s Day Dinner at the High School.

November 11 – Hosted the Youngstown Veterans Day Ceremony at Veteran’s Park, followed by a reception at the Post. Post members also attended a re-dedication of the World War II monument in Ransomville.

NEWS FROM AROUND THE POST:
For those who didn’t hear, the Post was saddened by the passing of Ken Edwards on November 22.  Ken was a VFW Life Member and Post 313 member for 57 years.  The Post participated in a ceremony and Memorial Service in Ken’s honor.  

We were also saddened by the passing of Victor Paul on December 18. Victor was also a VFW Life Member and Post 313 member for 31 years.  The Post participated in a ceremony and Memorial Service in Vic’s honor.

These are true Veterans, who when it came time to serve did so with valor and honor to their country.  

Monday, January 8, Post monthly meeting at 7:00 pm. Claudia Andres (former Choir Director at First Presbyterian Church) will be in attendance to speak about an upcoming concert: “Vietnam Era Retrospective – 50 Years Later” that will be held at the Church on January 20th at 7:00 P.M.  Members are invited to attend the concert and she hopes to have Veterans come on stage to participate in the final song – “Good Night Saigon.”

WISHING YOU A VERY HAPPY AND HEALTHY NEW YEAR IN 2018!
John Mac Arthur Co-Editor

Col. Lance Dickinson, Co Editor 

